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OUR PROGRAM THIS WEEK  
 

Fellowship &  

Commonwealth Games  

Report 

at ‘Lutanda Manor’ 
 

at 6.30 for 7.00pm 
 

Chairman: President Alex 

Reporter: David Firth 
 

 

 

 
  

  

 

  

   
 

  

 

 

 

NEXT WEEK  -  APRIL 23rd 

PAKISTAN TODAY 

Guest Speaker: Consul General of Pakistan 

Chairman: Phil Stanton   Reporter: Pat Parker 

This is a Partners’ Night 

 

CLUB CONTACT  

INFORMATION 
PHONE ENQUIRIES:  

9484 4889 
EMAIL:  

rotaryclubpennant 

hills@gmail.com 
 

TO NOTIFY MEETING 

APOLOGIES & 

GUESTS:  

9294 2107  
before Noon on  

Saturday 
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https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwi1t92Oy7vaAhXEU7wKHb3RBPcQjRx6BAgAEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fen.wikipedia.org%2Fwiki%2F2018_Commonwealth_Games&psig=AOvVaw3tu0vlpW9oyu_RWSUtNiZy&ust=152385786682511


MEETING REPORT - 9th APRIL 

As Pennant Hills Golf Course Clubhouse is still under renovation the meeting was held at the Pennant Hills Hotel in the 

large function room. Meals and drinks were at the member’s discretion to order. Some lively complaints were made by 

members who were sharing a buzzer with other members saying that the meal they ordered must have been something 

very special as they were served last. 

Once meals were finished, President Alex called on each member for a report. 

David Firth talked about scheduling of upcoming events which include Pride Of Workmanship awards night and the PKU 

presentation. Due to the PHGC room availability it was suggested that the POW night be moved to June as well as a new 

date for PKW as the speaker is not available on the night planned. David also asked for other nominations to be put for-

ward and was looking to contact the new principle of Pennant Hills Holden. David also asked for nominations for Commu-

nity Service awards. A couple of suggestions made were a man who has taken on the task of maintaining the gardens at 

the corner of Cardinal Ave and Boyd. After a poor effort from council this man stepped up and made good. Another exam-

ple was a fellow who manages the local Neighbourhood Watch program. He virtually runs it by himself to ensure neigh-

bours know what is impacting the area. 

An initiative was put forward to follow on the Rotary International President for each member to plant a tree. President 

Alex endorsed the proposal and was advised that Hornsby council will provide the trees along with an area of where the 

trees can be planted. This would need to be co-ordinated with members and residents to ensure the trees are planted in 

the correct area and survive.  

John Ellis outlined the National Youth Science Forum for Jan 2019 in that there is an applicant but has not yet completed 

the application and John is looking to follow up with him and the school. 

Terry Pankhurst talked about the PKU night and firming up a night with Phil and Prof Christodoulou, the guest speaker. As 

the Rotary changeover is due for the 25th of June there are a number of events to be planned and enough time between 

events. David and Terry believe the best night for POW would be the 4th of June as the following week is the Queen’s Birth-

day long weekend. 

Adrian talked generally about his upcoming role of president and what programs he would like to be put in place. 

Jim Fraser confirmed that the ‘Bowelcare’ kits are now available in local pharmacies. He also talked about the amount of 

Junk Mail and requests for funding the club receives. David commented that the majority of payments (60-75%) for POW 

are direct deposit and not cheques. David believes that online banking needs to be arranged such that payments can be 

made by fund transfers rather than cheques. The treasurer will be required to ensure payment slips have two signatures to 

ensure authorisation and book keeping is kept accurate. 

In Spokes David outlined the St Lucy’s Master Plan that has been prepared and made public. With this there has been 

some preliminary discussion between the Pennant Hills Rotary and Wahroonga Rotary about a joint fundraising program 

might be put forward for the two clubs that aligns with the St Lucy’s master plan.  

To validate this it was proposed that the principal of St Lucy’s, David Raphael, be invited to a PH Rotary club meeting so the 

funds raised last year can be presented. David Raphael can outline some of the proposed plans which may provide some 

guidelines on what support/role the two rotary clubs might provide. David is to discuss this with Phil. 

Alex reminded everyone that the District Assembly takes place on the 29th of April and to ensure that everyone has regis-

tered. 

Next meeting to be held at Lutanda Manor next Monday. 

Meeting was closed at 8:47. 

Reporter: Jim Fraser 



DISTRICT ASSEMBLY 2018 
  

District Assembly 

Sunday 29 April 20178 

The Kings School 
Pennant Hills Road, Parramatta 

  

It will begin with registrations at 8.30am and formal start at 9.00am, finishing at 4.30pm. 
  

REGISTRATIONS CLOSE ON 24 APRIL - PLEASE REGISTER ASAP 
Go to the District 9685 website - www.rotarydistrict9685.org.au 

 

This is a project of The Hills-Kellyville Club which looks interesting 

http://assembly.rotarydistrict9685.org.au/


DATE PROGRAM SPEAKER CHAIRMAN REPORTER 

April 23rd 
Pakistan Today 
Partners Night 

Consul General of 
Pakistan 

Phil Stanton Pat Parker 

May 21st 
PKU Research & the 

PKU Association 
Partners Night 

Prof John  
Christodoulou 

Terry Pankhurst Ian Chappel 

June 4th 
Pride of Workmanship 

Awards 
Partners Night 

TBA Phillip Stanton Adrian Bell 

June 25th 
Changeover Night 

Partners Night 
President Alex & 

President Elect Adrian 
  

THE FORWARD PROGRAM 

QUOTE OF THE WEEK 

“For when the One Great Scorer comes to mark against your name, He writes - not that you 
won or lost - But HOW you played the Game.”  

Grantland Rice 

ATTENDANCE AT OUR LAST MEETING 

Member Attendance: 50.0% 

Apologies: Pam Hudson, Claude Rigney, Ian Chap-
pel, Theo Glockemann, Pat Parker, Phil Stanton  

Guest Speaker: Nil 

Visitors: Nil 

Leave of Absence: Ahmadul Ameen 

 

BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES 

BIRTHDAYS 

Dorothy Green - April 19th 

Pam Hudson - April 21th 

ANNIVERSARIES 

Nil 

INDUCTION ANNIVERSARIES 

Nil 

PRIDE OF WORKMANSHIP AWARDS 

NIGHT 

MONDAY, 4th JUNE, 2018 

This is one of the highlight events for our club which 

will showcase the project for which we are known 

around Australian & New Zealand Rotary Clubs. 

Do you know someone who is deserving of an award?  

Perhaps you know or deal with someone who deserves 

such recognition? We are also interested in presenting 

Community Service and Small Business Awards. Please 

contact David Firth with any suggestions you have. 

 

THE SIGN OUTSIDE THE UNITING CHURCH IN YOUNG. 

SOMEONE OBVIOUSLY HAS A KEEN SENSE OF HUMOUR! 


